
February 6, 2024 
Glasco City Council met in regular session Feb. 6th, 2024.  Mayor Lucas Nease called meeting to order.  
Council members answering roll call were:  Cheri Jacobson, Haley Davidson, Carl Shrontz, Alice Dietz and 
Dan Darnall. 

Dan Darnall made motion to approve previous months minutes, seconded by Alice Dietz, motion carried. 

Public Comments:   

Cloud County Commissioner Ron Copple visited with council concerning Wind Farm grant applications which 
will be due March 31st. 

Joe Cool addressed the council and submitted his resignation as pool manager.  Amy Coll stated she was 
interested in continuing as either pool manager or assistant manager. 

Brenda McDuffee complained about snow removal. 

Ordinance Control report was given.  Kirk Barr is working on removal of un-tagged vehicles. 

Lucas Nease gave Mayors report. 

Halfhide Building:  Dan Darnall made motion to transfer title of the Halfhide Building to Nicholas McDuffee, 
motion seconded by Carl Shrontz, motion carried by unanimous vote. 

Power Poles:  Alice Dietz made motion to approve purchase of 5, 40 foot electric poles from Clay Center at 
$760 per pole, seconded by Dan Darnall, motion carried. 

Appropriations:  Cheri Jacobson made motion to approve appropriations, seconded by Alice Dietz, motion 
carried by unanimous vote. 

Dan Darnall made motion to approve purchase of pump for lift station using available funds from ARPA, 
seconded by Carl Shrontz, motion carried. 

Discussion took place concerning the meter maid and Carl Shrontz made motion to approved up to $1875 for 
purchase of new machine, seconded by Dan Darnall, motion carried. 

Kevin Peterson discussed downtown water valves and costs associated with placement.  No decisions made 
at this time. 

City Attorney:  Alice Dietz made motion to approve the appointment of William Ross VanHorn as new City 
Attorney, seconded by Haley Davidson, motion carried by unanimous vote. 

Council discussed the closing of the local newspaper and sewer update was given. 

Schwab Eaton requested a increase in additional fee funding for the sewer project in the amount of $8800.00.  
Dan Darnall made motion to approve, seconded by Alice Dietz, motion carried. 

Public Works and Council concerns were given. 

Carl Shrontz made motion to go into executive session at 8:15 for 15 minutes for personnel, seconded by Alice 
Dietz, motion carried. 

Regular session reconvened at 8:30 p.m.  

 Dan Darnall made motion to adjourn seconded by Alice Dietz, motion carried. 

 


